BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT WILLIAMWOOD 

HIGH SCHOOL ON TUESDAY 16th January 2017
______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	Stuart Nicklin (SN)
	Chairperson

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Sharon Hunter (SH)

Mark Weir (MW)

Julie Oswald (JO)
	Head Teacher 

Deputy Head Teacher

Principal Teacher

	
	Marie McBeth (MMcB)
	Committee Member

	
	Shona Robertson (SR)
	Committee Member

	
	Laura Brookman (LB)
	Committee Member

	
	Mairi Watson (MWa)
	Parent

	
	Catherine Thompson (CT)
	Parent

	
	Morag Steven (MS)
	Parent

	
	Elspeth Loudon (EL)
	Parent

	
	Tracey Rowan (TR)
	Parent

	
	Audrey Gartley (AG)
	Grandparent


	Apologies:
	Atul Sabharwal (AS)
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Allison Findlay (AF)
	Committee Member

	
	Nicola Junkin (NJ)
	Committee Member

	
	Tina McLennan (TM)
	Parent

	
	Lesley Green (LG)
	Parent

	
	
	

	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	AS opened the meeting and welcomed all attending. Introduction were made of all those attending.

	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Minutes of last meeting

	

	
	AS gave a rough run through of the last minutes. Updates were given on actions which will be added to relevant sections of these minutes.

	RA

	4.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	No account statement was available for the meeting although little has changed since the last statement.

There has been an additional £241 raise from the P& film afternoon. PC and P7 parents would like to thank Laura Thompson for her hardwork in assisting making the afternoon a success.

Audit accounts have been completed and submitted as part of the charity submission for the year. 
	

	5.
	Head Teacher’s Report
	

	
	The school would like to see more parents get involved with the school as it produces better links and benefits the pupils.
The French Evening the school hosted was a great success.

Science fortnight has been amazing. The school would like to thank the PC for their contribution. The work that has come out of this has been wonderful. Staff have given their own time to make it a success even the lunch staff with their Star Wars lunch. The homework projects have been very impressive. Also a special thanks to the STEM leaders Sandra Curran and Emma McLean.
Thanks to all parents for their support in the school clubs, also taking children to out of school activities.

Busby Primary has been chosen to present to the Education Committee. Zara (Head Girl) and Ben (Head Boy) will attend and talk about achievement and work within the school. Busby is the only primary school to be chosen.

The school is looking at digital learning and Mr Milliken is being put forward to be a digital expert. This will involve training staff and learning being rolled out the pupils.
Teachers have been involved in Leadership Rolls and all have been given time to work on this.

The school is looking at reviewing the homework policy and would like the PC to have an input. There will be a joint target for school improvement SR has agreed to lead the PC involvement and a working group will be setup


	MW/SR

	6.
	Questions for the School
	

	
	New questions
1. Could the toilet locks be checked as a pupil was locked in one of the toilets – Phil has check all lock and all are work as they should.
2. Nursery staff – ERC have a staffing ration of 1:10 the nursery is classed as overstaffed and therefore a member of staff will be re-deployed.
3. Storage – ERC have been looking at storage spaces to assist the school. There been no mention of cabins in the playing field..
Questions raised but late for last meeting
1. Field Road crossing. The length of time is only 7 seconds which isn’t long enough to cross diagonally. PC will look at contacting Roads Department. Parents should also contact the council directly. SN to contact Councillor Alan Lafferty.
2. School photography some parents not impressed by quality. School have looked into other companies.
3. Positive feedback has been received for Science week, French Evening and Trip.

	RA/SN


	7.
	Requests for Funding
	

	
	No requests for funding at this time.


	

	8.
	Funding Opportunities for the School

	

	
	This is currently on going.

	

	9.
	Funding Opportunities for the PC


	

	
	The next PC event is the Summer Fayre on the 11th June from 2-4pm Let to be booked from 1-5pm.

	RA

	10.
	Rotary Club and what they can offer


	

	
	AG gave a rundown of what the Rotary Club are:-
Eastwood Rotary club organisation working the community and communities all over the world.

Help is given when applied for.

Money is raised for Charities.

They organise events and competitions.

Sponsorship for youth groups and leaderships awards.

Rotary kids opportunities – possible funding & support, RC would also look for support in return

SN thanked AG for informative presentation.


	

	11.
	Parent Council Organisation, Communication and Events

	

	
	Charity submission has been lodged and update on Trustee changes and change over later in the year noted. Thank you to Carol for auditing the accounts again this year.

	

	12.
	PVG Scheme


	

	
	A few more have come through as registered. Number to be reviewed periodically to maintain sufficient members to cover events.

	

	13.
	PC Representation at Parent Evening


	

	
	PC will be represented at P1 induction by Laura Brookman.

Parents Evening MMcB will arrange tea and coffee. RA to buy supplies if required. 

	LB
MMcB/RA

	14.
	P7 Fundraising

	

	
	Film Afternoon has been held raising £241.
Sporty Kids evening hoping to raise approx. £200.

Party Night being held on the 21st April tickets £10 and hoping to raise £1,000-1,200

Bag pack not possible at ASDA as they are cutting back on these.

CT has been in discussion with KT on plans for P7 celebrations estimated cost £450. Also looking at year book.
Estimated cost for all P7 leaver gifts and event approx. £1,300 this was agree by committee.
	

	15.
	AOCB


	

	
	Local Development Plan
Added to the agenda due to late notice. PC did not have time discuss and respond within the deadline. No details have been given on how, if any additional housing would affect the school. Some parents have contacted ERC directly.


	

	16.
	Future Meetings

	

	
	Next Parent Council meeting will be the Tuesday 13th June 2017 in WWHS at 6.30pm

.
	

	17.
	Meeting Closed


	

	
	SN thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting


	


